Minutes of the University Council on Teaching

Friday, May 13, 2011

Waul House

9:00-10:30

Present:  Chris Hepburn, Chair

Sue Barrett, Jackie Lerner, Akua Sarr, Don Hafner, Darren Kisgen, Sarah Beckjord, Jonathan Laurence, Pat Deleeuw, Dorothy Jones
______________________________________________________________________________
Minutes from April 15th Meeting Approved
Discussion with V.P. for Student Affairs Patrick Rombalski concerning the UCT request about the use of loudspeakers for events near classroom buildings during class times 

Current Policy is as follows:

OUTSIDE EVENTS WITH AMPLIFICATION
1.Outside amplified events should be set up in one of the following places:

ONeill Plaza - contact the Library staff

Newton Campus between the wings of Stuart Hall, facing Barat House, or on the lawn behind Alumni House - contact the Residence Area Director or the Alumni Association

Lower Plaza - contact the Director of Dining Services

Outside Athletic Facilities - contact the Director of Athletics

2.  Amplified music may be played outside only during these times:

Monday-Thursday:  after 4:00pm and ending by 6:00pm Fridays and weekends: after 3:00pm and ending by 6:00pm

3.  Contracts with performers must specify that BC has right to control the volume of the performance.

4.  For all events with amplified sound, the Office of State and Community Affairs and the Boston College Police Department should be notified.  Occasionally, one of these offices will write a letter notifying the neighbors.

5.  All attempts to point the speakers toward a building to minimize sound traveling toward neighbors houses are encouraged. 

6.  Anyone wishing to utilize any outside area for demonstration purposes must contact the Office of the Dean for Student Development to register the demonstration and receive a demonstration permit.

Patrick Rombalski thinks the policy can be easily tweaked to mostly accommodate our specific request and will take up this issue in Student Affairs and with the Bureau of Conferences.  Student Affairs is making efforts to prioritize the work of the faculty and students in the classroom.

Update and discussion of Peer Teaching Report following presentation to the Provost’s Advisory Council and Council of Deans

· Both groups received the report positively.

· Report also discussed at the A&S Board of Chairs meeting.

· Provost’s Office will come up with list of resources to help faculty with teaching

· Deans will distribute to Departments and Discuss with Chairs

Final Report voted upon and approved unanimously with minor edits.
  Final report will be forwarded to the Provost
Discussion of On-Line Course Evaluation Review

· Have not yet undone the popularity of PEPS

· Students want to see comments

· May need to ask different questions 

· May need to make it easier for students to get data
· Clear set of summary statistics needed

· Maybe need a longer timeframe for completion – but may not have a good response

· Possible question about what grade student expects for course – but this would not assure anonymity

· What would be useful as BC considers a new vendor?

Ideas for topics for next year

1. Course withdrawal deadline

2. Grade inflation & distribution of data reports

3. UCT hosting a speaker series

4. Re-visit interdisciplinary teaching innovations

5. Set aside TAM/TAME funds for interdisciplinary teaching

Respectfully submitted by Akua Sarr
June 9, 2011

